!!!!   IMPORTANT   !!!!

Owners of Acer Aspire notebook models AS5738G and AS5738ZG
“CRITICAL SAFETY UPDATE REQUIRED”
Dear Acer Valued Customer,

Our records show that you are the owner of an Aspire 5738 series notebook computer.  We are emailing you to let you know that Acer has identified a potential issue with this unit. Under certain circumstances the power adapter on the affected units may overheat and present risk of burn to the user.  The cause of this issue is due to the installation of an incorrect BIOS firmware.  Fortunately, owners of the affected units may remedy this issue by simply downloading and installing an updated version of the BIOS.

The only affected units are those models listed above which were manufactured in the period April 2009 to June 2009.  To determine whether your unit is affected and requires the upgrade please click the link below or visit the Acer Website where you will directed to input your ‘SNID’ or ‘Serial Number’  to verify if you require the update. The necessary details to determine whether your unit is affected and requires the upgrade can be found on the white label on the bottom of the product.

http://customercare.acer-euro.com/customercare/AcerUpdate.aspx?CID=AU&LID=ENG
If after entering your SNID or Serial number at our website you are confirmed to be one of the affected users please unplug the power adapter until you can arrange to complete the update.  

If you are unable to execute the update immediately, you can still use your Notebook as outlined below:
· On battery power only, i.e. disconnecting the Power Adapter from the mains. Battery can be recharged when the unit is in idle state (standby or hibernation), by simply reconnecting the power adapter to the mains (please follow the instructions on the user manual)

· Alternatively, you can remove the battery (to safely remove the battery, please follow the instructions on the user manual) and operate the unit with the Power Adapter connected to the mains.

REMINDER
THE BIOS UPDATE IS CRITICAL AND SHOUD BE EXECUTED

AS SOON AS POSSIBLE!!

